Alumni Bid 2010:  ‘Picture this: snapshots of effective learning’
1. Contact 
Tony Churchill c/o Teaching Centre, 7 Holywell Drive, Loughborough University, Loughborough, Leicestershire.  LE11 3TU
+44(0)7748 677724

T.J.Churchill@lboro.ac.uk
2. Project outline 
The University has invested in a range of lecture capture systems (including Echo 360).  This creates a web resource consisting of audio and video recordings of the lecture, synchronised with the presentation slides used by the lecturer.  This enables students to review either the whole lecture or portions of it.  Mainstream University resources will be used to encourage widespread adoption of this technology in 2010/11.  
‘Picture this’ will pilot the creation of short learning objects – or ‘snapshots’ – from the recorded lectures.  The lecturers recorded will be supported in the technical and pedagogic aspects of creating snapshots (normally up to 15 minutes in length) providing focussed tools for revision for the current group.  The prime objective, however, is for the snapshots to be reused in conjunction with subsequent iterations of the course.  This will deliver content in an innovative and interesting way, releasing precious face-to-face lecture time for activities which involve deeper student engagement with it.  Among the ways that snapshots could be used are:-
· In advance – students are expected to access the snapshot as preparation for their lecture.  This might address the building blocks of the topic, which the lecturer could then review at the start of the lecture.  This would be particularly appropriate where some of the students have prior knowledge of this content; and

· As follow-up – the lecturer could place greater emphasis on the broad picture including the importance of the content.  The students would then be clear why they are expected to access more detailed information in the snapshot.  
The proposed snapshots format enables students to view and review content at their own pace.  Research suggests that ‘weaker’ students will spend significantly longer accessing such resources to ensure they understand the content.  Snapshots will be delivered through Learn – the University’s virtual learning environment – utilising the tools it provides to track and evaluate student engagement with the content.  The grant will pay for sessional staff to supplement Teaching Centre support and the evaluation costs.  A profile would be produced for each snapshot describing the tool and the engagement activity it enabled.  
‘Picture this’ will help Loughborough address a key challenge faced by all higher education institutions – to encourage greater student engagement in large group teaching.  It supports the strategic aim that Loughborough students will be, “… using technology for learning in increasingly innovative ways”.  It also pilots a novel use of a technology the University has invested in to support student learning.  A successful outcome would act as ‘pump primer’ for other funding bids (eg Echo 360 Research Grant).  
3. Development Trust and Alumni Association profile – the source of the funding would be recognised in the dissemination of the project within the University and beyond.  Access to at least three ‘snapshots’ would be cleared for dissemination through a link on the Alumni Association website, showcasing the innovative teaching the Trust has supported.  
4. Project timetable
July to Sept. 2010
Identification of additional lecturers willing to participate 
Oct. to Nov. 2010

Capture of lectures to create ‘snapshots’
Dec. 2010 to Jan. 2011
Creation of ‘snapshots’
Feb. to Apr. 2011

Evaluation of snapshots using student panels
